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I.   Welcome and Attendance 

      LEPC Vice-Chair, Walter McPhaul, opened the meeting and welcomed members to the quarterly event at 10:31 
am.  Members and guests included: 
 

Mitchell Sims BCEMA 
Jenni Guerry BCEMA 
Kim Frank  Baldwin EMC  
Walter McPhaul Thomas Hospital/North Baldwin Infirmary 
Scott Wallace BCEMA 
John Frank FBI 
Chip Martin Daphne FD 
Chris Perry Infirmary Health Systems 
Harold Shields Wal-mart 

Chris Weinberg Wal-mart 
Jim Pentecost USCG 
Kathryn Watson DHR 
Kevin Wilson Baldwin EMC 
Al Lugo  Foley PD 
Deann Servos Prodisee Pantry 
Patsy Baker Wal-mart 
Tracy Bain  Wal-mart 
Amy Gebhart Wal-mart 

  
II. Approval of Minutes – Motion to approve the minutes of the March 18, 2013 minutes was made by John 
Frank.  A second provided by Chip Martin.  Minutes were approved as written. 
 
III. Speaker – Harold Shields and Chris Weinberg, Wal-mart provided a presentation describing Wal-mart 
disaster recovery, assets, and capability.  
 
IV. Old Business 
 
 Committee Reports 

A. Finance Committee:  Finance Report - presented by Jenni Guerry:  The current LEPC balance is  
 $7,393.43.  
 

B. Shelter Committee:  Scott Wallace, Shelter Coordinator – discussed seasonal shelter preparations 
and training. 
 

C. Medical/Health Committee:    Teresa Porter reported via email announcing on June 23, 2013, ADPH 
is hosting a Volunteer Strategic National Stockpile (SNS) Symposium at the Daphne Civic Center 
from 1pm-4pm.  The next ESF 8 Committee meeting will be July 17, 2013 @ the Baldwin EOC.  Chris 
Perry, Infirmary Systems, requested to be included on local exercises notification.  Opportunities to 
exercise patient transport and media relations are welcome.   
 

D. Law Enforcement:  John Frank, FBI, no report. 
 

E. Fire Service:  no report 
    

F. Industry:  Wal-mart Presentation 
 
G. EMA Update – Mitchell Sims, Director, encouraged those in attendance to review their hurricane 

plan.  He also announced that pet friendly hotels/motels are now located on the website.  We are also 
identifying and updating records as to the generator powered gas stations in Baldwin County.  Scott 
Wallace provided an overview of the recent Active Shooter Exercise.  Upcoming training includes: 

 IS 300-400 will be held on June 29-30 and July 13-14 (Sat & Sun) 
 

VI. New Business – none 
 
VII. Announcements –  
 
VII. Adjournment 
 There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:52am.   

Next quarterly meeting is scheduled for Monday, Sept 16, 2013 @ 10:30am 
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